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McKinley engages in ôdata dialogueõ 
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Memo  

On Thursday and Friday the McKinley Middle School 90 Day Ac-
tion Plan went into action. Our ultimate goal is to work with our 
8th grade students to develop appropriate social skills, increase 
PSSA scores and develop an ownership of their learning and be-

havior.    

The first step of this plan was to review all their data. The essen-

tial questions during this review was How Do I Look on Paper?   

Twenty-two staff members from the classroom teacher to the 
School Police Officer sat down with our 8th grade students to 
engage in a òData Dialogueó. We looked at attendance, behavior 
and academic data.   At the end of the conversation students were 
charged with developing a long term and a short term 

goal.   

Below are some of the reactions from our team. 

I think today was awesome, the personal one on 
one and the thought process of the students and 
questions,   were very engaged. It was powerful 
to see the atmosphere of everyone, also made 
them proud, and to realize they are moving on, 
next year to high school. How their expectations 

will change...  

Thank you for opportunity, takes a village...  

Annette Anderson, Martin Library Assistant 

I think the atmosphere of the cafeteria was really quite 

spectacular.  

My first student didn't make it on time, so I was able to 
observe everyone while I sat and waited to see who would 
be showing up.   I was just so impressed with the one -to -
one body language I noticed throughout the entire space, 
and it was also quite amazing how these conversations all 

seemed to have such a "private" feel to them.    

Mary Kennedy, 7/8 Teacher 

I loved the one on one conversation.   It helps out a lot to 
know what they have on their mind and get to know 

them as well.    

Alexcy Otero-Cotto, Bilingual Office Aid 

We will continue to meet with students biweekly to assess and 

celebrate our successes toward our goals.    
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Cornerstone starts yoga practice  
This year, Cornerstone has formed a new 
partnership with Art*E*Mis: The Art of Living 
to incorporate mindfulness and yoga into our 

school program.  

Statistics show that yoga and calming tech-
niques with children have shown a decrease in 
stress, an improvement in studentõs attention 
and on-task behaviors, and an improvement in 
behavior both in the classroom and outside of 

school.   

Yoga and mindfulness benefit an individualõs 
physiological and emotional health including 
their mental health (by reducing anxiety and 
depression symptoms), attention and behavior 
(by reducing aggression and improving atten-
tion), and physical health (by improving gross 

motor development).     

Art*E*Mis: The Art of Living òis about seeking 
and finding that perfect balance in lifeó.  Arte-
mis, named after a Greek Goddess, represents 
strength, beauty, and passion.  Donna Deerin 

Ward and Barb Riley bring years of 
knowledge and experience in their profes-

sion.   

We are excited to have them join our team 
as our yoga instructors. The yoga program is 
currently being piloted in our Tier 3 class-
rooms for students in grades 2 through 6 

and is offered every Wednesday. 

 

Staufferõs has partnered with their neighboring 
school, Phineas Davis K-8, to help support stu-
dents and their families.  In February, Staufferõs 
held an employee donation drive to collect items 
for Davisõs Bearcat Den, a resource room with 
supplies for students and families in need.  The 
employees at Staufferõs donated boxes full of per-
sonal hygiene products, such as shampoo, soap, 
toothbrushes, deodorant, and more.  They also 
donated some of their yummy snacks to share 

with Davis students. 

Staufferõs hosts 

drive for Davis  

Jackson K-8 staff participated in a team building activity at Escape Games 
Live.  Team Deputy faced off with Team Outlaw in an effort to escape from 
jail, make their way to the stage coach and either protect or steal the gold 
bars located on the stage coach.  In order to complete the task two teams 
of 8 were "locked" in a room separated by jail bars.  Each team had to com-
plete mental puzzles and physical activities to located the key to unlock 
their door and escape.  If Team Deputy succeeds the stage coach and the 
gold is safe, if Team Outlaw wins the stage coach is robbed and the team 
rides off into the sunset.  The showdown lasted 55 minutes and 7 seconds 

but the laughter, comradery and bonding will last a life-time. 

Pictured is Team Deputy.  Team Outlaw will never been seen again. 

Jackson builds teamwork,    
escapes from ôjailõ 
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HP learns Restorative Practices  

 

We believe every-
one in our class has 
an important story 
to tell. So writing 
buddies in Mrs. 
Brubaker's EL 1st 
grade classroom 
work together to 
plan their narratives 
and share ideas 
before writing more 
in their books about 
their important 

moments.  

Ferguson learns 

about storytelling  

Hannah Penn staff learned about Restorative Practices during our Act 80 
day on 2/21. Restorative Practices aims to repair relationships between 
students and teachers that are harmed when students engage in negative 
behavior. In the classroom, a teacher or student can call a circle to dis-
cuss the behavior, student feelings about the behavior, ways to fix the 
behavior and appropriate consequences. A talking piece is used to en-

sure that one student speaks at a time and every voice is heard.  

When students came back to school on Thursday, we held our first 
circle. Each student shared insight about how they can make our class-
room a better place. My kindergarten students did well respecting the 
circle and letting one classmate talk at a time. When negative behav-
ior occurred later in the day, I called another circle. All students were 
able to share how their classmate made them feel and help think of a 
consequence. Listening to his peers helped my student see why 
his actions were wrong. Involving the whole class gave each student a 

voice and a way to express their feelings.  

By focusing on our relationships with one another, we aim to set aside 

issues that affect our learning.  

Three ceramics students from William Penn have artwork in the 

Pennsylvania Art Education Association Digital Art Show for Youth 

Art Month during the month of March. The main exhibit for two-

dimensional work takes place each year in Harrisburg. In order to 

make room for three-dimensional work, PAEA now features a digi-

tal slide show during the exhibit. Congratulations to Nathley Aure-

lien, Abigail Irizarry Medina and Timothy Breen. 

WP art featured 

in Harrisburg  


